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DIARY DATES 
  

  
May 
15th-16th Year 3 & 5  NAPLAN  
18th Year 2 Educational Experience/Excursion Sovereign Hill   
19th Working Bee 9.00amð 11.30am 
24th  Performing Arts Educational Experience/Incursion ( whole school) 
26th  Open day  9:00 am ð11:00am 
26th  Trivia Night  7:00 pm ð 11:30 pm 
 
 June 
11th  Queens Birthday (no students) 
12th-15th Year 5 Bike ED 
18th-22nd Year 5 Bike ED 
29th Term 2 Ends 2.30pm dismissal. 
 
Term 3 16th Julyñ21st September 
 
Term 4 8th Octoberñ21st December  
 
Curriculum Days (student free days) 
Monday  16th April 
Monday  16th July 
Monday   5th November 
 
 

Back by popular demandéé 

Vision Portraits Family Photography Session  to be 

held on the 12th May 2018 . 

Get in early this year so you don't miss out!   
Book online https://wattlep.eventbrite.com.au. 
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Dear Parents, 
 
I am so glad that our Year 3- 6 cross-country day 
was organised for Wednesday rather than today! I 
would like to thank our newest member of staff, Mr 
Stuart Proud, Physical Education teacher for his or-
ganisation of the day along with support person Mr 
Tom Churchward. From all accounts, it was a most 
successful day with all students putting in their best 
efforts. I am not sure yet which House was trium-
phant winning the most points however, Mr Proud is 
sure to announce the winner next week. Thank you to 
those parents who came along as spectators for the 
day supporting all studentsô efforts.  
 
Wattle Park Primary school students have a history 
of performing well in cross country events when 
competing at district level- Iôm sure it has something 
to do with our spacious grounds where students are 
able to run freely. 
 
Speaking about grounds, the garden area between the 
gymnasium and performing arts centre is coming 
along well and will be completed shortly. Planting 
will commence next week. Special thanks to the 
MacKinnon family who have generously donated a 
replacement lemon scented gum for the driveway 
that we lost due to strong winds during the holiday 
period.  
 
Attached to this weekôs newsletter is a flyer regard-

 
YR 3/4 27thð29th August 
ð Arrabri 
 
YR 2 School Sleepover 
9th November  

Second Hand Uniform shop will be open again on оΥол-
пǇƳ aƻƴŘŀȅ нмǎǘ aŀȅ 

If you have uniform to donate please take it to the school 

office. Any enquiries please contact Jackie Brodie 0448 

887 090 or Larissa King 0408 275 849 

https://wattlep.eventbrite.com.au


ing a Working Bee for Saturday 19th May. This is an annual event for tidying up the grounds in prepara-
tion for Open Day the following Saturday. Working Bees are rotated between Saturdays and Sundays to 
capture as many families as possible as we are aware that weekends include sporting and family commit-
ments on both days. But if you could spare an hour or two it ensures that the load is spread across many 
rather than relying on just a few committed families. Morning tea is always scrumptious! 
 
Next week the National Assessment Program- NAPLAN commences on Tuesday for all students in Years 
3, 5, 7 and 9 across Australia. The purpose of the assessment program is to further inform future school 
directions and provides an insight into our students from a standardised assessment, used in conjunction 
with our on-going teacher assessments. The NAPLAN assessments cover reading, writing, language con-
ventions (spelling and grammar) and numeracy. Parents of Year 3 & 5 students are entitled to withdraw 
their child from NAPLAN. If this is the case, please contact assistant principal Mr Steve Donohue on 
Monday.  
 
It is never the intention of this school to exert undue pressure for high performance of our students on 
these assessments. We encourage students to sleep well, eat healthily, exercise and try their best. Ulti-
mately, our aim is to have students with a happy and positive mindset that are respectful of others and cel-
ebrate difference.  
 
This week our canteen was transformed into a Motherôs and Special Personôs Day stall. Students were 
certainly excited and eager to purchase a gift or two for their mum or special person. Special thanks to 
Kellie McDonald (mother of Annie), Kelly Bullen (mother of Haley), Liz Donnellon (mother of Samuel) 
and Sally Waller (mother of Haley )  
who provided an array of assorted gifts for purchase. The display of items looked a treat. 
 
Saturday, 26th of May is a date to remember this year; Open Day for the community to visit classrooms 
and their childôs teacher as well as tours for prospective families for 2019 followed by Trivia Night at 
7:00p.m. Please see attached flyers for both events. 
 
As the weather has progressed to winter temperatures, it is imperative that students wear the warmer 
school winter uniform. A reminder that female students in Years Foundation to Year 4 are to wear bottle 
green tights with their uniform. Year 5 & 6 female studentsô uniform include black tights to match their 
senior school black jackets. No other colour tights are permitted as per school policy.  
Stay warm this weekend and enjoy family time together whatever you chose to do.   

 

Warm Regards Gayle 
 

 

  
 

 

 
 

  
  
  
  
  




